
Whispering
Pines

www.ourpinelakes.com
The Newsletter of Pine Lakes • North Fort Myers, FL

Sponsored by The Homeowners Associations HOA II & PLEHOA

APRIL 2025Pine     Lakes
Country Club

OHIO NIGHT WAS FUN!  WE’RE GOING TO DO IT AGAIN IN 2026!

WOMEN’S CLUB TRASH TO TREASURE SALE



COOLING / HEATING / PLUMBING
Custom Cooling & Heating, Inc...............................................23
Elsworth Heating & Cooling.....................................................12

FLOORING
Freedom Sub Flooring.............................................................12
Hughes Carpet Cleaning...........................................................9

HOUSE CARE AND MAINTENANCE
Bud’s Handyman Service........................................................12
Guardian Vapor Barrier............................................................20
Jim The Handyman....................................................................7
Ralph Defrehn Construction....................................................22 
Rusty Hipp Appliance Repair.....................................................4
Sands Exterior Designs...........................................................10
Tom’s Concrete.......................................................................18
Underhome Armor...................................................................24
Veteran’s Mobile Home Service..............................................13

INSURANCE
Insurance Options....................................................................16
Judith Vella, Medicare................................................................7

PRINTING
Stinger Printing & Graphics.....................................................10

REAL ESTATE 
Lighthouse Mobile Home Sales...............................................16
Taylor Resort Homes, LLC.......................................................21

CLASSIFIED........................................................................... .27

PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS

HOAII and PLEHOA Minutes and Liaison 
Meeting notes can be found on the web 

www.ourpinelakes.com.

2

WHISPERING PINES NEWSLETTER
	 NEXT ISSUE	 ARTICLE DEADLINE
	 May 2025	 April 15, 2025

Please e-mail your articles/submissions to 
yecklund10@yahoo.com

PINE LAKES ESTATES HOA
Cindy Ahrens, Secretary

We have some great news for the PLE HOA – at the 
March 10, 2025, Board meeting the Board received 

information of an applicant interested in filling the vacant 
position.  Based on paragraph 3.11 of our new 2024 Bylaws, 
the Board voted to appoint Brad Colvin to fill the vacant 
position, and he will lead the ARC Chair position.  Brad has 
worked in building trades including permits and inspections, 
masonry, and construction, plus he has been a member of 
the PLE HOA ARC committee.  Welcome him to the Board!

If any member of PLE HOA has any questions or suggestions 
for changes, please attend a Board meeting.  The final 
paragraph at the end of the meeting is the “Issues/Questions 
from Members” section.  Board members will share issues 
at the Liaison meetings and will follow up with any other 
requests.

Reminder to Estates that all the 2024 governing documents 
are available on the “ourpinelakes” web page. The draft of 
the February 10, 2025, Annual Member Meeting is posted 
on the web page too. 

We had a request from a member to remind everyone that 
members/residents are responsible for the maintenance of 
your yard light pole.  There are several light poles that are 
not working at this time that can become a hazard in the 
dark.

 Also, an update on the e-mail project to be able to send PLE 
HOA announcements to all members that supply approval in 
writing (get the form at any board meeting or request copy 
from Cindy Ahrens, 24-I, Frenchmans Ct.).  The committee 
is now working on this project to help keep all PLE HOA 
members informed and invested in our community.

The revised listing of your PLE HOA Board members is:
Bob Godek, President • Pat Stanley, Vice President
Wendy Saniti, Treasurer • Cindy Ahrens, Secretary
Brad Colvin, ARC Chair

With the exception of 
Fed-Ex, Amazon, UPS, and USPS, 

residents must call the gate 
to inform them of all visitors, and contractors 

coming to their home.
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THEATRE GROUP
Barbara Demaree, Director

THEATRE-POTLUCK
Barbara Demaree, Director

GARDEN CLUB
Virginia Davis

“What is this? What are you talking about?” “ Well (a very 
deep subject)? Just think! It really is true” “No?”  “Yes, 
the theater is thinking about what is going to happen in 
December already?”. 

Several ideas are in the making, as the joint Pine Lakes and 
Lake Fairways residents are starting to review lighting, 
costumes, scripts, songs, and actors. That is not all...there 
are many other facets involved in planning a play for our 
communities to present a great Christmas entertainment. 

We want all residents to know that we need more help. 
There are some parts to fill as well as all the secondary 
functions to fulfill. If you don’t want to act, it’s okay. 
We need ushers, dressers, stagehands, builders, singers, 
communications volunteers just to mention a few. 
Please come and put your heart into having a delightful 
time with your neighbors.  There is a sign-up sheet on 
the theater bulletin board between the exercise room 
and the swimming pool hallway. Or you can contact 
Barbara Demaree by text at 765-744-0565 or e-mail: 
barbara246demare@yahoo.com. Marjorie Newton by 
text at 239-240-7225 or email newton.mar-outlook.com

Come and join the Pine Lakes Theater folks to enjoy 
a delightful evening. Everyone is to bring a favorite 

dish to share. This will take place on April 4th at 6:00 
P.M.  in the ballroom at the Pine Lakes Clubhouse. You 
can bring a guest. We want to “greet and meet” you!

There will be entertainment throughout the evening 
as well as informative information about our exciting 
2025-26 season of the theater. You must come and be 
surprised by the talents of the members of Pine Lakes 
Theater. You are even welcome to participate if you have 
a special talent and let our president, Marjorie Newton, 
know about your special talent. It can be musical, drama, 
poetry, dance, comedy, a reading or even something that 
you have written. Marjorie’s phone is 239- 240-7225. You 
can let a member know you are coming or you can call 
Barbara Demaree at 765-744-0565, call Marjorie or sign 
up on the bulletin board in the hallway between the pool 
and exercise room in the clubhouse.

Really, you can JUST COME and bring a dish! Drinks 
will be available, or you can bring your own. Paper plates 
will be supplied. SEE YOU THERE......

The Garden club would like to thank the Beautification 
committee for their generous donation to the Garden 

Club. We were able to beautify 17 pots along the pool and 
tennis courts. We are thankful for following people who 
gave their time and talent to make our community more 
beautiful!

Thanks to: Sharlene Beamer, Kelly Berg, Lynne Bentsen, 
Joan Block, Nelson Courtemanhe, Virginia Davis and 
support Linda Langheld

See back cover for pictures...
SPEEDING on our Pines Lakes roads is 

increasing. Why are you in such a hurry?
PLEASE slow down to our 20mph limit 
so we can all stay safe. THANK YOU!

Please be sure house numbers are 
properly placed on front of home. 

This is essential for emergency services, 
visitors & package deliveries.

21 721
211249
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BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 
Becky Gloss

CERT
Mike Gloss

Hi Everyone,

If you’ve been to the clubhouse lobby recently, you know 
Beautification has been busy! The new and updated look 
has been well received, and we have gotten really great 
feedback on these improvements.  Because this wonderful 
community is so supportive of our events, we have the 
resources and ability to provide this upgrade to the 
lobby furniture. THANK YOU to all who support us!!! 
We want to also thank Julie Flake, ELS management, 
for approving and helping us move forward with this 
project.

We continue to accept your unwanted Christmas and 
holiday decorations…. Give us a call for pickup. Stay 
tuned for more Beautification activities!

PL Beautification:
Debbie Bruns, Yvonne Ecklund, Donna Folsom, Phyllis 
Fulwider, Becky Gloss, Dottie Godek, Sherry Holtz, Joy 
Houser, Chris Hovet, Linda Kerns, Lora Liptak, Susan 
Miner, Jo Orvik, Patty Schofield.

The Pine Lakes CERT (Community Emergency 
Response Team) was well represented at the annual 

CERT picnic at the North Fort Myers Fire Department. 
Several Lee County agencies were present to demonstrate 
their particular functions such as the bomb squad, 
marine rescue and mosquito control. A delicious lunch 
was served from Mission Barbecue and the Sheriff ’s 
Ice cream truck served up some ice cream for all.  Your 
PL CERT continues to monitor the Saturday morning 
bike ride around the community. No special skills or 
requirements needed to join our team. Contact Mike 
Gloss 330-524-1292 or Ron Hendershot 330-705-0855 
for further information.

LINE DANCING CLASSES
Linda LeClaire

Tuesdays and Thursdays from 11 – 1 in 
the Pine Lakes clubhouse.   Beginner 
class is from 11 – 12, and intermediate 
class is from 12 – 1.

Join your Pine Lakes and Lake Fairways friends for an 
hour or two or exercise, fun and socialization by joining 

our line dancing group on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 
11 a.m. to 1 p.m.  The beginner class is from 11 – 12, and 
the intermediate class is from 12 – 1.  Great physical and 
mental exercise.  Classes are in the Pine Lakes clubhouse.  
Please wear proper footwear – no flip flops or open back 
shoes. 

For further information, call Linda at 239-849-0459
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SUNDAY POOL PARTIES
Jo Orvik

PL THIRSTY THURSDAY POOL PARTY
Jo Orvik

CORNHOLE / BEAN BAG TOSS
Sharon Rondeau

90’S LUNCHEON 
Judy Delonge

If you are 90 or older!

Come for lunch on April 2nd at noon in the Lake 
Fairways club house.

Cost to you is $5.00 This will include lunch, a beverage 
and dessert.

We will also be having some fun entertainment.

I think we all agreed that March Lunch was a lot of 
fun. So come to the April lunch and see what we have 
planned for you!

Call Judy DeLonge at 239-731-3622 if you have any 
questions or need any help getting there.

We play corn hole every Tuesday at 3:00 in the 
clubhouse ballroom.  You don’t need a team, just 

show up.  We randomly draw numbers for teams each 
week.  We play best 2 out of 3 and that team moves on 
to play the other winners of 2 out of 3.  If you don’t have 
the stamina to play all games, someone else will play and 
you can rest.  It’s all about having fun and getting a little 
exercise.  The men play from 27’ and the women play from 
23’.  It usually takes about one hour to play depending on 
how many there are.  We hope to see some new faces!

HAND & FOOT
Sharon Rondeau

21 721
211249

Come play Hand and Foot every Tuesday at 6:15 
pm in the card room.  If you have never played, it 

is very similar to Canasta.  You don’t need to come with 
a partner, just show up!  We play two games a night at 
$0.25 per game.  If you have any questions please call 
Bill Roberts at 239-898-6308.

Let’s continue the good times with pool parties on 
April 6, 13, 20, and the 27th from Noon to 3. We’ll 

have great DJ’s spinning some dance and listening tunes.

There will be hamburgers, cheeseburgers, hot dogs, brats, 
pop, chips, and ice cream for purchase but remember the 
cooking stops at 2 pm. 

We will also be selling Split-the-pot tickets. 

All the parties depend on the weather so watch for 
updates. Come and have fun in the sun!

“Quench Your Thirst” for drinks, and fun at the Thirsty 
Thursday pool party on Thursday, April 17. TIME- 6-9 
pm. 

Gates will open at 5 pm. You may want to bring a chair as 
seating is limited. 

BYOB with NO GLASS BOTTLES allowed! 

Split the Pot tickets will be sold and there will be happy, 
lucky winners.

We will be entertained by Halo- Wickedly Good Music.  
Bill & Lee Ann played together in the Richard Cranium 
Band and are back together to share all of their favorite 
Classic Rock! Their love of great music and harmonies 
comes through in every song. Come hang out with us for 
a good time and great music!

Tickets are $10.00 and can be purchased from Linda 
Kerns at 412-780-7150.

Party will move inside in case of bad weather. 

NEW EVENT
Corn Hole Every 

Tuesday at 6:30pm

Everyone’s  Welcome  
To play or just watch 

WANTED
CORN HOLE 
TOSSERS
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PICTIONARY
Kathie Needham

VETERAN’S ASSOCIATION
Linda Baker

We play Pictionary every Thursday night at 6:30 in 
the card room.  It costs $1.00 to play.  We draw 

numbers for teams.  Each team member randomly picks 
a card with a subject to draw and their team tries to guess 
what they are drawing.  We have a lot of laughs over some 
of the drawings!  We are all laughing with you, not at you!  
You don’t have to be an artist, none of us are, just come 
and have some fun.

ENTERTAINMENT COMMITTEE
Jesse Howard

The Entertainment Committee’s next dance is Western 
Night with the Barstool Rodeo Band, performing 

Friday, April 25th.  Doors open at 5:30 pm, with 
dancing starting at 6:00 pm.  Tickets are $10 and went 
on sale March 15th, at the Coffee Social.  They will also 
be on sale at the Men’s Club Pancake Breakfast, April 5th.  
You may also contact Linda LeClaire at 239.849.0459 
(after 9am please)

We have three dances planned for this summer. 
  • Our June 21st dance with the G-Men/Band
  • An August 9th dance with Candie Herte and a 
   September 27th dance with Chicago Heat.

Our last dance for the year 2025 will be December 6th 
with the Beat Street Band.

Looking forward to some fun nights ahead.  

First, we want to thank everyone that came out for our 
“Military Appreciation Dance” on March 9! We had 

a great time with the Chicago Heat Band! Thank you all 
so much!!!

Our meeting on 3/4/25 was very informative.  We had a 
fantastic presentation by Lee County Human & Veteran 
Services. If you missed the meeting, I have extra copies 
of the presentation.

**Have you heard of the Brick Program? Our brick 
program allows U.S. Military veterans and their families to 
honor their service by purchasing a brick, which is placed 
in the Veteran’s Memorial (in front of the clubhouse).  If 
you’d like more information, please contact Steve Falck 
(239-980-9318). This is a great tribute to the Veteran(s) 
in your life! 

**If you know of the passing of a Pine Lakes Veteran, 
please contact Tim 513-300-7877 or Linda 517-202-
6219. We have a special segment during our Veteran’s 
Day Ceremony to honor them and we don’t want to miss 
anyone.

**If you believe you are a member but are not getting 
the meeting reminder emails, please contact me 
(LLB5775@comcast.net or 517-202-6219) to update your 
information.

Our next meeting will be held Tuesday, April 1, 2025, at 
1:00pm (PLEASE NOTE NEW TIME) in the Activities 
room of the Pine Lakes Clubhouse.  All Pine Lakes and 
Lake Fairways Veterans are invited. Stop by and get to 
know your fellow Veterans better.  Pine Lakes Veteran’s 
Association Hats and Shirts will be available for sale.  
Hope to see ALL Veterans there!
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“SPOTLIGHT ON OUR VETERANS”
Denny Miner

Ray Reetz US Army

Born in Detroit, Michigan in 1942 and raised in Rose 
City, Michigan.  Ray has three brothers, one deceased, 
and one deceased sister.  Graduated from Rose City HS in 
1960 and four days later joined the Army by volunteering 
for the draft.  Yeah, I never heard of that either.  Smart 
kid.  Learned that if he joined, his enlistment would be 
for four years. Volunteer for the draft – only two years.  
Basic training in Fort Knox, Kentucky and Military 
Occupational Specialty (MOS) training in Fort 
Huachuca, Arizona. He was trained as an infantry 
reconnaissance specialist.

His first assignment was to a unit in Nuremberg, 
Germany.  When he arrived, nobody knew he was 
coming or what to do with him. He loitered around the 
area for about a week until he received orders to a unit 
in Bamberg, Germany. There he was assigned to watch 
the Berlin Wall being built. Boring, except for learning 
to drive a tank. After 8 to 10 months, he was reassigned 
as a cook.  Great duty.  Twenty-four hours on and three 
days off.

He bought an old, probably stolen Mercedes for $50 from 
a departing US soldier. While exploring the area in it, he 
stumbled upon a Gasthaus owned by a person named 
Reetz. Seriously? They were relatives! He was treated like 
an adopted son every time he and his buddy went there 
– frequently.

Returned to the States and discharged in June, ’62. 
Found work with General Tire in Lansing. The manager 
was transferred to Ann Arbor and took Ray with him. 
After 10 years, he bought his own tire and auto repair 
shop and retired from there after 40 years.

Ray married Joyce in ’63. They have 4 sons (3 living), 
and 1 daughter, 8 grandchildren (7 living), and 4 great 
grandchildren.  He and Joyce have been living in Pine 
Lakes for 21 years, the last 6 as permanent residents.

CONFUSED ABOUT MEDICARE?
New to Medicare?

Had Medicare for a While?

The WRONG Plan can result in THOUSANDS
of WASTED DOLLARS in MEDICAL EXPENSES.

SEE if we can 
COVER SOME OF THOSE EXPENSES 

and SAVE YOUR RETIREMENT DOLLARS.

CALL ME TODAY to get ALL your 
Medicare questions answered.

JUDITH VELLA
Certified Medicare Specialist

We do not offer every plain available in your area. Any information we provide is 
limited to those plans we do offer in your area. Please contact medicare.gov or 

1-800-medicare to get information on your options.

LAKE FAIRWAYS RESIDENT

239-599-4926
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 Pine Lakes Theatre is Fun!   
By, Michele Nauyokas  
 

Y es, that's right...theatre is fun! Those of us in-
volved with theatre know three things: there's 
lots of work to do in a short amount of time, 

everybody has fun, and everyone has memories 
that last a  lifetime.  
 
Theatre people know another fact: we can always 
use more people to help us with theatre. The wonder 
of theatre is that there is something for everyone. We 
need people to act on stage, work backstage dur-
ing the shows, organize props, build sets, paint sets, 
find furniture, create and shop for costumes, do hair 
and makeup, run lights and sound, find music. . . to 
name just a few things that apply to the actual pro-
duction of the play. We also need people to sell tick-
ets, plan the publicity, create the program, organize 
greeters to seat people at the show, write articles for 
the Whispering Pines and organize cast parties.  
 
People that are involved with theatre ... no matter 
what their job ... know that we must all work togeth-
er so that "The Show Must Go On!" Remember, no 
experience is necessary. All you need is a desire to 
have fun and a willingness to create new memories.  
 
Next October, we will have our annual kick-off pot-
luck dinner. We encourage everyone that has ever 
thought, "I wonder if I'd like to do something with 
theatre?" to come, meet us, talk to us, and give the-
atre a try. We promise you that once the "theatre 
bug" has bitten, you'll be off on a ride you'll never 
forget!  

Ellsworth Heating & Cooling was founded in  
SW Florida 47 years ago, making it one of  
the oldest and most reliable family owned and  
operated air conditioning companies in the  
county. Started as a oneman operation in  
1968 by George Ellsworth Sr, the company  
rapidly became highly trusted for its exceptional 
personal service and solid dependability.  
Today, Ellsworth Heating & Cooling is one of the 
most respected businesses in SW Florida. 

FREE ESTIMATES 

ON ALL A/C SALES 

 
10% Diagnostic 

DISCOUNT 
with mention  

of this ad 

 

RA0016458 ER0001803 CAC057214 CMC1250389 

1905 N. Tamiami Trail www.ellsworthair.com 

239-995-6005  1-800-995-7005 

 

Has been a Master Electrician  

for 30 Years 

LOOKING FOR HANDYMAN JOBS
40 years experience

in remodeling

Projects Such as:
Home Remodeling

Build Patio Decks & Replace Windows 

30 Years as a Master Electrician

Can Repair Most Anything

Currently Lives in Pine Lakes Development

Call and ask for Jim

218-779-0158
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WOMEN’S CLUB NEWS
Bridget Heier

MEN’S CLUB NEWS
Rick Saniti

Good day everyone. The Men’s Club season is winding 
down for the 2024-2025 season. As this is published, 

we’re down to an April 5th pancake breakfast and the 
very popular Wednesday evening bingo sessions. We had 
a pretty good season.

Our pancake breakfast, run by former Men’s Club 
president, Tom Minahan, started us off in October and 
continued the 1st Saturday of each month. 

The Halloween dance, hosted by Mike and Becky Gloss, 
was next. Great costumes and a lot of fun! November 
brought us the fabulous “Deb and the Dynamics” hosted 
by John and Pat Stanley. What a great group and what a 
show!  In December we had the always fun Christmas 
golf cart parade hosted by Ron and Bev Thoreson. A lot 
of beautifully decorated carts and a great event. 

We then moved into the new year with a George Casey 
comedy show hosted by John Houser. George has got to 
be one of the funniest guys I’ve ever heard. We also had 
the world famous “Home Show” brought to us by the 
never tiring Ron and Bev Thoreson. Another great job 
which requires a lot of work and effort. 

February brought us 2 great shows. The Neil Diamond 
show, hosted by Gary and Carol Kleffner, gave us a 
wonderful show and a look into Neil’s life through his 
songs and the 2nd show featuring the always entertaining 
and energetic Johnny Rogers, hosted by John and Pat 
Stanley. That finished February. 

March brought us to our St Patrick’s dinner and dance, 
hosted by Rick and Wendy Saniti. At this writing, it hasn’t 
happened yet, so I’m hoping all went well. We’re working 
on shows for next season and hope to have contracts 
signed soon. We’ll try to get a mix of shows and dances 
for next season featuring rock and roll, country western 
and maybe some comedy. Get ready!  

As we started the season off this year, we discovered that 
the sound system had big issues. Lots of failed equipment. 
The Men’s Club is committed to keeping this system 
going. We replaced all the failed components.  So, we had 
a pretty good year overall.  

I’d like to thank my board consisting of Gary and Carol 
Kleffner, John and Pat Stanley, Ron and Bev Thoreson, 
Bud and Debbie Bruns, Mike and Becky Gloss, Vito 
Marrone, John Houser, Happy Meredith and my wife, 
Wendy, a Men’s Club widow, who puts up with my 
absence from October thru March. And finally, a BIG 
thank you to everyone who participates in our events. 
Thank you all very much!

Pine Lakes Women’s Club mission is to raise money 
via our events to donate to local charities.  Pine Lakes 

owners and renters are welcome to join the women’s club 
for a $5.00 lifetime membership fee.  Meetings are the 
first Thursday of every month Sept – April with most 
having doors open at 6:00 PM and meeting starting at 
6:30 PM. 

We’ll wrap up 2024/2025 season with our April 3rd 
meeting, Doors open at 5:00 PM with our Pizza Party 
starting at 5:30.  We’ll have the installation of our new 
President, Linda Baker. Vote on our charities for this year 
and it’s also our annual donations drive of clothes for the 
Children Advocacy Center.

It has been a whirlwind season, and I’d like to thank all 
the Women for their support in my presidency.  I could 
not have had a better board; we were really a team and I 
appreciate them greatly.  I have really enjoyed being your 
president and will continue to support the Women’s club 
in any way I can. 

To kick off the next Season (2025/2026) we’ll have 
Mother’s Day Luncheon on Saturday May 10th, 2025.  
Doors will open at 11:30 AM and lunch will be served at 
noon.  Tickets will be on sale at the April Women’s club 
meeting (April 3rd) for $15.00 pp.

So, if you are not a member already, please join the 
women’s club so you don’t miss any fun next Season 
(2025/2026).

See you all at the April 3rd meeting. 
See pictures front and back cover...
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BOCCE
Jackie Bartilucci

The Fall 2024 and Winter 2025 seasons for Bocce 
are now complete.  Everyone had a great time, lots 

of new friends were made and the winners from both 
seasons were honored at our Bocce Banquet which was 
held at the end of March.

The sign-up for the Fall season will be held in September.  
We will announce the dates and times for that in 
September.  

In the meantime, if you’re interested in playing and have 
never done it before, here’s some simple rules to start.  
• The equipment is kept in the bins that say “BOCCE”.  
There are little colored paddles in the mailbox on top of 
the bin that match the balls.  They are used to show the 
players on the other end whose ball is closest.

• To play bocce, two or four participants split into two 
teams (if there’s four players). Using an underhanded 
throw, a member of one team (or player) begins the 
frame by throwing the pallino (the little ball, either white 
or yellow) from one end of the court to another, making 
sure to cross the center line but not hitting the board on 
the opposite end. The person who threw the pallino then 
throws their first colored ball.  The next player throws 
their colored ball.  The player who threw the ball that is 
furthest from the pallino continues to throw their balls 
until they get one of their balls closest to the pallino.  At 
that time, the other player tries to get closer. 

• Players may choose to use their throw to get their ball 
closest to the pallino, move their opponent’s ball away 
from the pallino, or move the pallino closer to their ball.

• The team (or player) closest to the pallino after all 
team members have thrown all the balls earns the point. 
You can earn up to four points for each play, depending 
on who’s closest.  Players then start a new frame and 
continue play.  The score board goes to 16 but you can 
play to whatever score you would like.

• We just ask that everyone return the equipment to the 
bin when done using it so the next people will be able to 
find it.  If you have any questions on how to play and need 
more clarification, there’s a set of rules and regulations in 
the bulletin board at the courts.  

We hope to see plenty of new faces in September, along 
with all the players who have joined us previously.  Have 
a great summer.

HAPPY
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229 Del Prado Blvd., North #8
Cape Coral, FL 33909

PHONE:
(239) 574-3414

art@stingerprinting.com

LARGE FORMAT PRINTING &
SCANNING AVAILABLE

SIGNS, ALL SIZES AND MATERIALS
Logos • Business Cards • Letterhead • Envelopes

Newsletters • Rack Cards • Tickets 
Flyers • Note Pads • Menus • Posters

Banners & Much More...

Graphic Design • Illustration • Typesetting
DIGITAL PRINT ON DEMAND

YOUR ONE STOP FOR ALL YOUR 
CLUB’S PRINTING NEEDS!

Printing & Graphics

TM

ALUMINUM SPECIALISTS 

• SCREEN ROOMS
• FLORIDA ROOMS
• ROOF OVERS
• CARPORTS
• ALUMINUM

• ADDITIONS
• WINDOW 

REPLACEMENT
• SIDING

SANDS EXTERIOR 
DESIGNS INC. 

�□� 
sedinc123@gmail.com 

FREE 
ESTIMATES 

STATE CERTIFIED 
CRC 014393

TENNIS
Frank Tivnan

Our snowbirds are flying north, and some cherished 
friends are moving out of Pine Lakes and that annual 

ritual spawns a bit of angst among those of us left behind. 
But the park never sleeps, especially on the tennis courts 
where summer tennis thrives.
 
While the courts are engaged almost anytime, even on the 
hottest days, prime time for the year-round racqueteers 
remains early in the morning when the swing of a racquet 
can accompany a refreshing breeze. Social tennis from 
8:00 a.m. until 9:30 a.m. is open to all, beginners and 
veterans alike. 
 
During summer our park is a tennis destination for 
seasoned players from other parks who come to Pine 
Lakes to enjoy an energetic round of play. For all skill 
levels summer tennis is an excellent option for people to 
sharpen their skills. 
 

And last month 54 members of the Pine Lakes Tennis 
Association savored a spectacular experience. A busload 
of players and partners went to the Miami Open, a 
Master’s level tournament that attracts the top players 
in the world and is televised on the tennis channel. 
The energy and show-stopping gymnastics of players 
competing for millions of dollars were so magnetic, 
some of us were tempted to grab our sticks and run onto 
the courts. 
 
So, despite our advanced years we can still dream. 
What a day!
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NOTES FROM THE KITCHEN
PICKLEBALL
Ginger Mitchell, Secretary FPPA

PINE LAKES SHUFFLEBOARD
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!!
Elaine Mandeville

AFTER 10 YEARS, IRENE AND AL GAETANI 
ARE RETIRING FROM ORGANIZING 

TUESDAY NIGHT SHUFFLEBOARD SESSIONS!! 
NEW VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED IF IT IS TO 
CONTINUE. 

It could be one person, a couple of friends together, three 
or four people who would share the duties. It need not 
be on Tuesday evenings or at 7PM. Time and day are up 
to the new volunteers. It means getting the equipment 
out and setting up the courts. Experience says that other 
people help once the equipment is available. There need 
not be a nightly 25-cent donation required, or a 10-cent 
payout for the winners of each game. Score keeping and 
reporting in the Whispering Pines need not be continued 
(but Elaine is also retiring). The new volunteer leader(s) 
would make up any or all new rules. Contact Irene 
Gaetani (508-561-8108) with any questions about the 
responsibilities of being a new volunteer.

At the time of the deadline for submissions to the April 
Whispering Pines edition, one last game will be played to 
end the Winter 2025 season. Finals scores will be posted 
in the May issue. It was a great season with 29 people 
playing on various evenings. Top scores prior to the last 
game for the Winter Season are as follows.

	                     TOTALS
Pegi Jenkins		  11
Paul Scannell		  11
Al Gaetani		  8
Bruce Hirsch		  7
Barbara Hirsch	 7
Irene Gaetani		  6
Jeanine Maldonado	 5
Jackie Miranda	 5
Sharon	Rondeau	 5

What a wonderful and active season we have been 
having! Everything from lessons to tournaments, 

ladders and glow ball, parties and elections. We are so 
grateful for all the members and visitors who have been a 
part of our Winter Season.

We want to be sure to give a special shout out of thanks to 
the Pine Lakes Tennis Association. They went above and 
beyond by rescheduling their activities to give us more 
time to use their Court 3 when our second court became 
unavailable for a couple of weeks.

By the time this letter comes out we will have had our 
end-of-season dinner, elections and dance. It is great to 
gather as a community. Reviewing the season, we had 
and making plans for next year. And of course, dancing 
to the tunes our DJ Brian Willis was spinning.

We want to take this moment to wish our snowbirds a 
safe trip back home. We will be interested in hearing 
from you and your adventures over the summer. For 
those who will be here longer be sure to sign up for the 
new ladder tournament in April.

All the best, FPPA Board
Gail Guile president, John Jenkins vice president
Steve Seifer executive vice president
Ginger Mitchell secretary, Penny Jock treasurer

Ladder Tournament Joy, Gail, Annie and Ginger

Last Beginner’s Class of the Season
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Ellsworth Heating and Cooling was 
founded in SW Florida over 52 years 
ago, making it one of the oldest and 
most reliable family owned and 
operated air-conditioning 
companies in the tri-county area. 
Started as a one man operation in 
1968, the company rapidly became 
highly trusted for its exceptional 
personal service and solid 
dependability. 
Today, Ellsworth Heating and 

Cooling is one of the most respected 
businesses in SW Florida. 

 

FREE UNDER
HOME
INSPECTION

HAVE YOU SEEN 
what’s under your manufactured home?

Are there holes and tears in
your Vapor/ Moisture Barrier?

WE  SPECIALIZE  IN  MANUFACTURED  HOMES
Vapor Barrier
Sub-Floor 
Soft Spot Repair
Vinyl/ Laminate

Air Duct Maintenance
Bathroom Remodel
Hurricane Anchors
Roof/Carports

10+ Years
Experience

Family Owned   Veteran Operated
www.FreedomSubfloorDivision.com

800-606-2277

Licensed Bonded & Insured CGC1530120 IH1135629 CCC1333135

BUD’S HANDYMAN 
SERVICES

REMODELING & SIDING
STONE PATIOS • FENCING

HOUSE & DRIVEWAY PAINTING
POWER WASH HOMES

Pine Lakes Resident
Call 207-299-7831 • Bud Bruns
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PINE LAKES MIXED BOWLING LEAGUE
Sharon Rondeau

SUMMER FUN BOWLING
Sharon Rondeau

14

Our second half/winter session is coming close to an end.  We have three weeks left to bowl.    

After nine weeks the standings are as follows:
	 1st place:  (49 pts.)   	 Team 4			  Irene Gaetani, Teresa Pingel, Wes Johnson, Rocky Early
	 2nd place: (48 pts.)	 Wiggle Pins		  Cheryl Ratliff, Al Gaetani, Fran Stauffer, Tony Birchfield
	 3rd place:  (43 pts.)   	 All Most There		 Don Sweet, Char Wagnitz, Tom Kamensek, Randy Califf

High Averages:
	 Men:		  166 Randy Califf/Tony Birchfield 	 165 Dean Hurd		  164 Steve Hainey	
	 Women:	 145 Teresa Pingel			   141 Ann Rasler		  136 Sue Sylver		

High Scratch Game:
	 Men:		  235 Steve Hainey 			   232 Tony Birchfield		  221 Randy Califf	
	 Women:	 211 Ann Rasler			   185 Michele Ingram		  180 Teresa Pingel

High Scratch Series:
	 Men:		  633 Tony Birchfield			   614 Randy Califf		  563 Steve Hainey 	
	 Women:	 526 Ann Rasler			   516 Teresa Pingel		  469 Fran Stauffer	

The following bowlers have bowled some fantastic scratch games:
Feb. 17th:	 212 Tony Birchfield
Feb. 24th:	 235 Steve Hainey

March 10th:	 210 Rocky Early
		  203 Ann Rasler

Great bowling everyone!!

Our Summer League will start May 12 (we will not be having a meeting prior to the start).  We will bowl for 14 weeks.  
Cost per week is $16.00.  Anyone who would like to join us, please call Sharon Rondeau at 508-846-3001 or Randy 
Califf at 239-671-2276.  We bowl on Mondays at 2:00 at Bowlero/Coral in Cape Coral.

The Pine Lakes Mixed Bowling League will have a 
summer fun league.  If you haven’t bowled for years, 

this would be a good time to refresh your skills.  If you 
have never bowled, this would be a good time to try.

We will start bowling on Monday, May 12th at 2:00 pm at 
Bowlero/Coral.  There will not be a meeting prior to the 
start.  The cost per week will be $16.00.  It is a guaranteed 
league - all bowlers assigned to a team are responsible for 
the full weekly cost of $16.00 regardless of whether you 
play or not.  So, you must pay the $16.00 even if you are 
absent.  

We will bowl for 14 weeks.  We will not bowl on May 
26th, Memorial Day.  Our last week will be August 11th.  

We will start practice at 1:45 pm and will bowl at 2:00.  
You can form your own team, or you can be assigned to 
one.  

We bowl at Bowlero/Coral Lanes, 42 Mid Cape Terr. 
(off Santa Barbara Blvd.), Cape Coral.   (239-599-3333)

Please contact Sharon Rondeau at 508-846-3001 or 
Randy Califf at 239-671-2276 to sign up or to answer any 
questions.  Come join in on the fun and meet new people. 
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PINE LAKES SOFTBALL
Ed Huether

It was another beautiful night at the ballpark with a 
good crowd supporting the Panthers. It looked like it 

was going to be a battle of the defenses for the first four 
and a half innings with a total of 5 hits for the Panthers 
and 3 for Magnolia Landing with no score. Then in the 
bottom of the fourth Magnolia got a few hits together 
and scored 3 runs. The Panthers answered in the top of 
the fifth with 1 run, Magnolia came back in the bottom of 
the of the fifth and put it away with 3 more runs. The big 
hitters didn’t show up for the game.  

Game 13 and 14 were rained out.
 
Game 15 was played between rivals Lake Fairways and 
Pine Lakes. The fans were out in force. Some fans that 
have moved out of Pine Lakes were here for the game. 
They got to see a good one with plenty of action. The 
Panthers scored in the first 4 innings and Lake Fairways 
scored in the last 4, Bill hit a home run, Tom L. and 
Tom H. both drove in 2 runs each. Norm, Brian, Harvey 
and Matt drove in 1 run each. The “Hot Glove” for the 
Panthers was Del turning a few plays into outs for the 
Lake Fairways crew. The Panthers turned a double play 
and were awarded a second double play by the umpire 
do to interference by the Lake Fairways runner. Panthers 
won 9 to 6. 

Well game 16 was played on a beautiful night with the 
stands overflowing with fans. WOW they got to see a 
good one….I hope you didn’t miss it. It was a close game 
throughout with the Panthers leading through the 3rd 4 
to 0. Magnolia came back in the 4th with 5 runs. Panthers 

scored again in the 5th with 1 run to tie it up. Then the 
Panthers kept Magnolia from scoring through the 7th 
and they put it away with the bases loaded and a sacrifice 
fly by Jack driving in the winning run, 6 to 5 Panthers. 
Defense on both teams was tight. The Panthers turned 2 
double plays. Magnolia came within a breath of turning 
a triple play around the horn, but Bill just touched first 
base in time to prevent it. You had to be there. 

Well despite some rain before the game and a cool breezy 
night there was a good showing of fans for the Panthers. 
Brian and Harvey drove in 2 runs each, Del and Ed drove 
in 1 run each. The “Hot Gloves” for the night were Del in 
left field making some difficult catches one that had him 
so off balance he wound up catching the ball and doing a 
somersault. Brian was in right field making some difficult 
catches and Bill handled a couple of hard-hit line drives at 
shortstop. The Panthers turned two double plays. Game 
17 was won by Del Turo Turos 10 to 6.  
 
Game 18 rained out. 

Game 19 against Lake Fairways had the stands 
overflowing and fans were lined up by the fences. It was 
an action-packed game with four lead changes. Del hit a 
home run and drove in 5 runs. Bill drove in 4 runs. Brian, 
Harvey, Allen, Dave and Jack all drove in 2 runs each. 
Steve drove in 1 run. Defense was steady, the Panthers 
were leading after the bottom of the 7th inning 20 to 14. 
Then came the disastrous bottom of the 7th inning and 
numerous errors lead to the Panthers giving up 7 runs. 
Lake Fairways 21, Panthers 20. What a heartbreaker. 

YTD	Game	Summary		
Date:	3/12/25	 	 	 	 		
Player	 	 AB-Sac	 K	 W	 1B	 2B	 3B	 HR	 RBI	 Hits	 B.Avg.	 OB%		
Tom	L.	 	 54	 1	 	 29	 5	 3	 1	 13	 38	 704	 .704	 	
Harvey	 	 55	 2	 	 28	 5	 1	 	 17	 34	 .618	 .618		
Del	 	 40	 1	 1	 18	 2	 2	 1	 14	 23	 .575	 .600		
Brian	 	 47	 	 	 17	 6	 4	 1	 25	 28	 .596	 .596		
Norm	 	 44	 	 2	 27	 2	 	 	 8	 29	 .659	 .705		
Dave	 	 44			1	 1	 1	 27	 2	 	 	 9	 29	 .659	 .667		
Bill	 	 45			2	 1	 	 16	 3	 	 3	 23	 22	 .488	 .468		
Tom	H.	 	 49	 1	 3	 20	 3	 1	 	 17	 24	 .490	 .551		
Allen	 	 48				 1	 3	 24	 4	 1	 2	 20	 31	 .646	 .708		
Steve	 	 41			1	 1	 	 19	 2	 	 	 11	 21	 .512	 .500		
Jack	S.	 	 43			1	 2	 	 16	 3	 	 	 12	 19	 .442	 .431		
Matt	 	 33	 1	 3	 12	 	 	 	 2	 12	 .364	 .455		
Ed	 	 23	 1	 	 10	 	 	 	 3	 10	 .435		 .435		
Bud	 	 12	 1	 1	 3	 	 	 	 	 3	 .250	 .333				
Larry	Skin.	 13	 	 	 6	 1	 	 	 1	 7	 .538			 .538		
Mike	 	 14	 1	 	 4	 	 	 	 1	 4	 .286	 .286		
Todd	 	 8	 	 	 3	 	 	 	 1	 3	 .375	 .375 
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kathy@InsuranceOptionsFL.com
Viscaya Center
1401 Viscaya Pkwy., Unit 2
Cape Coral, FL 33990
www.InsuranceOptionsFL.com
“We do not offer every plan 
available in your area. Any 
information we provide is limited 
to those plans we do offer in 
your area. 
Please contact Medicare.gov 
or 1-800-MEDICARE to get 
information on all your options.”

DeeAnn Blanton

Deeann@lighthousemhs.com

Lighthouse Mobile Home Sales.Com
“Guiding You Home”

616-403-2509

DeeAnn Blanton

Deeann@lighthousemhs.com

Lighthouse Mobile Home Sales.Com
“Guiding You Home”

616-403-2509

DeeAnn Blanton

Deeann@lighthousemhs.com

Lighthouse Mobile Home Sales.Com
“Guiding You Home”

616-403-2509

LIGHTHOUSE 
HOME SALES

Pine Lakes residents list your home with 
DEEANN BLANTON 

from Lighthouse sales, your local sales agent.

* DeeAnn is a trusted sales agent that is dedicated to 
selling your home quickly, professionally 

and for the top price.

* DeeAnn will list your home in multiple listing 
outlets to get you the maximum exposure.

* IF YOU WANT IT SOLD, CALL DEEANN!

616.403.2509

The Red Tee Club Champions of John Clark and Larry 
Hurley each won their Day one match at Pine Lakes,  

John winning by 4 strokes and Larry by 1 stroke. Day 
two ended in a split tournament as Lake Fairways won 
both matches on their home course, for a split for the 
tournament.

Unfortunately, our White Tee Club Champions, Rick 
Hargrave and Don Russo, were able to compete, due to 
Lake Fairways being unable to field a team.
 
Special thanks to Ron Hovet for getting us into the 
tournament this year, and to all our league supporters 
and helpers that helped make the tournament a success.

INTERCLUB CHAMPIONSHIP 
Don Russo, March 7-8

White Tee Club Champion Rick Hargrave has his own 
deluxe box seat on Hole 7 … 

with the beverage of his choice!!



17

TEE TIME Ladies 18 Hole Golf League 
Joann Cline

Looking back on the busy month of March, one of our annual events that stands out was our Ladies’ Grand Shoot-
Out.  As advertised, this contest brought out some of our best lady golfers, promising lots of fun for participants 

and spectators alike.  Our golfers did not disappoint when the huge crowd was treated to a spectacular standoff on the 
9th hole.  The final two contestants, Laurie Pellerin and Darlene Topp, were locked in battle enough that they tied the 
hole not once but two times.  With regulation play ending in a tie, Laurie and Darlene were required to return to the 
tee and play the hole again.  When they tied again …….. you got it … return to the tee! The third time seemed to be 
the charm Laurie needed, as this time she won and became our Grand Shoot-Out winner!  Congratulations Laurie and 
Darlene, thanks for the great show!

******CONGRATULATIONS LEAGUE WINNERS******
Grand Shoot-Out
	 Winner:  Laurie Pellerin	 Runner Up:  Darlene Topp	 3rd place:  Lori Skinner

Championship Week Contests
	 Long Drive:  Darlene Topp	 Chipping:  Eileen Sims	 Putting:  Sandy Tupper		

Club Championship
	 2025 Ladies’ Club Champion:  Lori Skinner
Congrats to all participants!  Whether you were golfing or working, you are all winners!

February 26th  Low Net in Flight
	 Flight 1						      Flight 2
	 Eileen Sims		  net 61				    Joann Cline		  net 60
	 Linda Kantz		         61				    Denise Wright		        63
	 Linda Wakefield	        61				    Linda Knotts	                      65
	 Darlene Topp		         63				    Bernice Furnia		        65
								        Laurie Pellerin		        65
Darlene Topp closest to the line

March 5th  Scramble – All Putts Count
	 Team Score  44					     Team Score 50
	 Bev Bynum						      Darlene Topp
	 Lynda Adam						      Linda Knotts
	 Bernice Furnia						     Debbie Kimbro
	 Denise Wright						     Kathy Greskoviak

March 12th  Scramble
	 Team Score  56		  Team Score   57
	 Lori Skinner			   Darlene Topp
	 Linda Kantz			   Linda Wakefield
	 Denise Wright			  Debbie Kimbro
	 Sandy Craig			   Khris Clevenger

Team Score  64 
Bev Bynum 
Bernice Furnia 
Lynda Adam 
Mickey Danison

Charlie Schneider with Laurie 
Pellerin and Darlene Topp.
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MEN’S GOLF LEAGUE
Scott DeLonge

Thank you to all who played and congratulations to the winners.

A Great Club Championship. The State of Wisconsin represented it’s self well with 3 champions.
Congratulations to everyone!

February 20th
      	 1 Tray Stewart	   		  2 Phil Eberhard			   3 Chris Tupper		
         	     Charlie Schneider                     Sherman Riedlinger		                  Craig Greskoviak
         	     Rich Thibodeau		      Daryl Lang		    		      Tom Minihan
	     Mike Oliverio		      Bill Klamer		     		       Rick Tayman

      	 CTP  #7 Frank Holzshu                          #14 Monte Gilliland

February 21-22nd
	 Club Championship
		  Champion Flight	 A Flight		  B Flight
		  1 Jim Wilson		  1 Jerry Beamer		 1 Steve Hainey
		  2 Bud Bruns		  2 Chuch Yedinek	 2 Frank Holzshu	   
		  C Flight		  D Flight		  Red Tees
		  1 Scott DeLonge	 1 Mike Demkowicz	 1 Doug Conner
		  2 Randy Califf		 2 Tom Hare		  2 Bob Kingsley

February 27th
        	 1 Mike Hayes			   1 Frank Chieppa	 3 Bob Konetzny
	    Sherman Riedlinger	    	 Charlie Schneider	    Frank Holzshu
	    Joe Demkowicz	    	 Mike Oliverio		     Scott DeLonge
	    Bob Kingsley	                                                                     Jeff Furnia
	 3 Mike Kimbro		  2 John Dieringer	 3 Tray Stewart
	    Monte Gilliand	    	 Craig Greskoviak	     Ed St Phillips
	    Boomer DeSantis	    	 Ray Reetz   		      Ray Walton
	    Al Thibodeau	    	 Larry Sims		      Rich Tribodeau

	 CTP  #7 Steve Hainey	#17 Jeff Furnia

March 6th
         	 1 Jeff Furina			   3 Boomer DeSantis		  3 Bill Skinner	  
        	 2 Del Keyes			   3 Monte Gilliland		  4 Steve Hainey

        CTP  # 7 George Whitaker	 #16 Bill Skinner

Hole In Ones: Bud Bruns 2-1-25 #1
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PINE NINERS
Don Russo

Busiest Golf month of the year, with two major tournaments, The Pine Lakes Club Championship, 
and the Inter Club Championship between Pine Lakes and Lake Fairways.

Feb 21-Feb 22    Club Championship 

Congratulations to our Club Championship participants and Champions. Red Tee Champions John 
Clark and runner up Larry Hurley, and White Tee Champions Rick Hargrave and Don Russo.

Special Thanks to all those who helped make this tournament a success.

Feb 20 League Play     SCRAMBLE
TEAM                      SCORE                          TEAM                    SCORE

John Clark                                                  Gil Gabriel
Don Russo                  25                           Jack Roberts                27
Dareld Schick                                            David Shadoan
John Easton                                               Mike Gloss
  
Rick Hargrave                                            John Houser
George Chittum           27                         Bob Godek                  28
Richard Mooning                                      Don Wiegand
Robert Morrison  
                          
                                                                    Ray Charest                                                
                                                                    Dale Mobley                29
                                                                    Jay Nicoson
                                                                    Al Gaetani
Closest to Pin Winner Al Gaetani  #3    10”3”

Feb 27 League Play     SHAMBLE
TEAM                           SCORE                        TEAM                  SCORE

Ray Charest                                                      John Houser
Dale Mobley                      59                          Rick Hargrave         61     
Richard Monnin                                              Ed/Ted Bonnell
Joe Salerno                                                       David Shadoan

Mike Gloss                                                        Dareld Schick
Gil Gabriel                         59                            Don Russo             65
Ken Hunt                                                           Al Gaetani  
Jim Rastrelli                                                       Jay Nicoson

Cameron Penfield                                             John Clark
Bob Godek                        60                             Jack Roberts          66
Robert Morrison                                                Ron Hovet
Larry Hurley                                                      Don Weigand

NIFTY NINERS
Sharol Liepe

The Nifty Niners are proud of our eight members that 
played in the Club Championship Tournament and 

congratulations to the winner Cindy Pennfield. 

The Nifty Niner on February 19th played a Scramble 
with 17 members participating and having fun. First 
Place team was Helen Machado, Donna Scheider, Kathy 
Wiegand, and Linda Lamonica with a score of 47. Second 
Place was Carolyn Bonnell, Karen Proulx and Sharol 
Liepe with a score of 52. The next week was an interesting 
game of ‘Best Ball of 3’ and everyone had a good time. 
The winners were Carol Listermann, Ruth Hovet, and 
Nancy Hurley with a score of 66 and Second Place with a 
score of 68 was Donna Russo, Jacquie Yedinak, and Jane 
Vogel.

Then February was over, and March arrived with a chill 
in the air. Our first outing was March 5, and the Niners 
were ready to play. The game was called “Step Aside 

Scramble” and 1st Place was shared by Cindy Pennfield, 
Jane Vogel, and Helen Machado on one team and Donna 
Russo, Nancy Hurley, Joyce Solan, and Laura Muller with 
the awesome score of 34.

The Interclub Tournament was exciting and our wonderful 
Nifty Niners Cindy Pennfield and Donna Russo made us 
all proud as they won both of their matches. They are 
Interclub Champions 2025 of Pine Lake and Lake Fair.

Our last Wednesday play before publishing was March 
12th and the play was “Low Net”. It started out chilly but 
warmed up quickly with great play by everyone. A tie for 
1st Place with an amazing 29 was with Jacquie Yedinak 
and Cindy Penfield. Three-way tie for second place with 
score of 30 was Pat Dieringer, Ruth Hovet and Joyce 
Sloan.

See back cover for picture...
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After Before 

Vapor Barrier Installs 

Vapor Barrier Repairs

Hurricane Tie Downs

Soft Floor Repairs

 1.800.776.1149  |  239.961.9779 

We Take Pictures

Call Now for a FREE  Underhome 
Maintenance Inspection

Improve your A.C. bill  | Keep out mold & pathogens | Protect your floors 

Longitudinal Tiedowns

Support Piers

Subfloor Replacement

Leveling

Military & Senior Discounts 
Licensed, Bonded, & Insured  |  Lic # 1H/1126753

We Specialize In The Following: 

2710 Del Prado Blvd, Suite #2, Cape Coral, FL 33094 
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List or purchase your home through the top-selling sales broker for homes on leased land in
Pine Lakes Country Club and Lake Fairways. Take a look at these recent listings:

Here are a few of our recent sales: 
Pine Lakes: 15L
Lake Fairways: 7H

Taylor Resort Homes, LLC
Licensed and Bonded Broker for Manufactured Homes on Leased Land

Specializing in Pine Lakes Country Club and Lake Fairways Country Club
Annette Graley 941-740-2587 / Deborah Stanton 210-416-7629 / 

Peg Wagner 518-366-8297 / Tom Williams 210-275-9937
Bobbi Leslie 239-810-2629 / Arturo Cabrera 239-810-5777 / Jacki Wendorf 717-250-0524

Bonnie Bisignano 401-481-2944 / Ed Sanchez 630-561-3494

53M PIne Lakes Blvd., $85,00041B Meadows Ct., $63,500 45C Lone Palm Ct, $55,000

62C Tarpon Woods Ct., $59,000

56G Sun Air Ct., $99,999

11D Cypress Wood Ct., $64,900

Available 7 days a week, evenings included

62M Circle Pine Rd., $80,000

44E Mangrove Bay, $74,999

38C Indigo Ct., $180,00062i Tarpon Woods Ct., $83,650

54M Pine Lakes Blvd., $99,900

31E Gator Creek Ct., $64,000
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www.SunRoomsFortMyers.com
(239) 288-4028

16295 S. Tamiami Trail • Suite #167 • Fort Myers, FL 33908

STORM REMOVAL • CARPORTS • LANAIS • SIDING • WINDOWS
 GUTTERS • ROOFS & MORE

ENGINEERED DRAWINGS FOR PERMITS

Ralph Defrehn, LLC
 Insured & Licensed #CRC1330436

Now offering TEMO 4 season lanais.
Several styles to choose from,

installed quickly. 
Give us a call so we can

show you this new product.

WATCH OUT FOR 5 OF OUR NEW TEMO 
ROOMS BEING BUILT SOON!



Custom Cooling & Heating, Inc. 

5

***MANUFACTURED HOME SPECIALISTS SINCE 1990***
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Quality Workmanship
Honest Pricing

(800) 377-7885 or (239) 791-6853(800) 377-7885 or (239) 791-6853

• Vapor / Moisture Barrier
• Underhome Encapsulated Insulation
• Hurricane Tie-Down Anchors

We Keep rodents, 
snakes, spiders, bugs, 
mold, mildew, and 
damaging moisture out 
of your home!

We Keep rodents, 
snakes, spiders, bugs, 
mold, mildew, and 
damaging moisture out 
of your home!

ESTIMATES &
SMILES ALWAYS FREE

8 Yrs
Exp.
8 Yrs
Exp.

BEFORE

AFTER

LIC. # IH-1110636
INSURED

FAMILY
OPERATED
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April Birthdays

April Anniversaries

* If someone would like to volunteer, The Celebration Calendars are NO LONGER maintained by Jane Vogel.

			   1	 2	 3	 4	 5

	 6	 7	 8	 9	 10	 11	 12

	 13	 14	 15	 16	 17	 18	 19

	 20	 21	 22	 23	 24	 25	 26

	
	 27	 28	 29	 30

			   1	 2	 3	 4	 5

	 6	 7	 8	 9	 10	 11	 12

	 13	 14	 15	 16	 17	 18	 19

	 20	 21	 22	 23	 24	 25	 26

	 27	 28	 29	 30

Denis Burns Avia Anderson
Bob Clay
Libby Richards

Ruthann Martin Marty Lamkemeyer
Lucille Leone
Deborah Liscum

Sherri Cullen

Pat Dieringer
Barb Patton
Morgan Schafer

David Anderson
Debbie Forney
Dave Gunderson
Edward St. Phillips

Pearl Fern
Linda Gilliland
Richard Walker

Ann Bernau
Marc Coufal
Mark Justice
Gerard Lorentz
Klaus Sohns
Leah Tompkins
Peg Wagner

Gloria Bush
Lynda Hayter
Teresa Raico

Ruth Rickard J.D. Burt
Mary Naccarato
Louann Penders
Rosanne Tobias

Linda Kantz

Jan Banks
Susan Ducharme
Joy Houser

Mike Blankenship
Paul Truman
Betty White

Veronica Klimko
Tammie Murphy
Donald Ranos

Janice Birchfield
James Demase
Marilyn Dunnett
Debra Lorentz

Claudia Button
Joni Eastman
Dale Wilson

Ron Banks
Bob Kingsley
Barbara Rabczewski
Tina Winders

Ken Hunt

Peter & Bonnie 
   Caldarozzi ‘95

Jerry & Libby 
   Richards

Tom & Ann 
   Rasler ‘69

Chuck & Jacquie 
   Yedinak ‘93

Tom & Linda 
   Sager ‘68

Ralph & Susan 
   Sedlak ‘91

Walt & Lynne 
   Bentsen ‘05
Peter & Nettie 
   Latuhihin
Larry & Kathy 
   Skinner

Tom & Trudy 
   Minihan ‘98
Don & Shirley 
   Robinson ‘92

Kent & Karen 
   Ingalsbe ‘69
Jerry & Marty 
   Lamkemeyer ‘86

Mike & Debbie 
   Kimbro ‘77
Glenn & Carol Taylor

Richard & Fran 
   Marino ‘84

Ann Conrow 
Barbara Cleveland
Roger Filippini
Dawn Hainey
Pat O’Connell
Jeff Penders

Geoff Dudding
Larry Hurley
Fred Willis

Larry Budreau
Pamela Justice

Gail Kukasch
Fred Millemann

Charlotte Bailey
Bill Bernau

Bev Cook
Celia Neumann
Deanna Stokes
Ken Yeager

Ruth Hovet
Colleen Landry
Bill Pend
Mary Ann Varner
Cathy Weichert
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Nothing Says End of Season Like an Empty Clubhouse!

If you know of a company that would like to advertise, 
please have them call 

STINGER PRINTING, we have spaces available!

239-574-3414 or email art@stingerprinting.com



ALOHA 
AIRPORT TRANSPORTATION

Pine Lakes Resident
Serving Lee County for over 20 years

(239) 731 - 5100

HOME MAINTENANCE
Lou Dog’s Handyman Service

POWER WASHING 
Minor Hurricane Damage 

& Roofing Repairs, 
Windows, Siding, Gutters, Plumbing, 
Electrical, Kitchens/Baths Remodel
PL Resident Lou 586-491-6252

The Classifieds
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HOUSE MAINTENANCE HOUSE MAINTENANCE SERVICESSERVICES

WHISPERING PINES ADVERTISERS – CLASSIFIED AND DISPLAY ADS
Please email your advertising copy to Stinger Printing art@stingerprinting.com 
Ad payments: check made out to Stinger Printing; mailed to: 
Stinger Printing: 229 Del Prado Blvd. N #8 • Cape Coral, FL 33909

WHISPERING PINES TEAM 2025
Advertising – Stinger Printing  art@stingerprinting.com
Articles – Yvonne Ecklund, Editor
Article writers are acknowledged with a by-line.
Celebrations – Bev Thoreson 919-303-2666
Circulation Coordinator – Jan Hippler, 248-474-8993 
Distribution by Cul-de-sac Captains
Webmaster - Charlie Wakefield www.ourpinelakes.com

HOUSE CLEANING
Teri Rose Cleaning Service 

Deep Clean Home, Carpets & Vinyl
Windows, Painting
“Simply The Best”

Resident Teri - 239-218-4774

BUD’S HANDYMAN SERVICES
Remodeling & Siding

House & Driveway Painting
Power Wash Homes
Pine Lakes Resident

Call 207-299-7831 – Bud Bruns 

DAVE’S HOME WATCH/
AIRPORT TRANSPORTATION

10 Years Exp. Licensed/Insured
Home Checked Twice a Month

Serving ALL Airports/Cruise Ports

239-209-8095

HAIR BY SUNSHINE SHEILA 
Haircuts • Color • Highlight

(Also Notary &
Real Estate Agent)

Sheila - LF 239-297-6330

WHISPERING PINES DEADLINES 2025

COMPUTER AND INTERNET HELP!
Learn Computer 101...
Training, Installations, 

Virus Protection
Call Linda Lindquist: 

239-567-0104

WHISPERING	PINES	DEADLINES	2025	
	
ISSUE	MONTH	 DEADLINE	FOR	SUBMISSIONS	
January	2025	 December	15,	2024	
February	2025	 January	16,	2025	
March	2025	 February	13,	2025	
April	2025	 March	14,	2025	
May	2025	 April	15,	2025	
June/July/August	2025	 June	14,	2025	
September	2025	 August	13,	2025	
October	2025	 September	12,	2025	
November	2025	 October	11,	2025	
December	2025	 November	12,	2025	
	 	
January	2026	 December	12,	2025	
	

WHISPERING	PINES	DEADLINES	2025	
	
ISSUE	MONTH	 DEADLINE	FOR	SUBMISSIONS	
January	2025	 December	15,	2024	
February	2025	 January	16,	2025	
March	2025	 February	13,	2025	
April	2025	 March	14,	2025	
May	2025	 April	15,	2025	
June/July/August	2025	 June	14,	2025	
September	2025	 August	13,	2025	
October	2025	 September	12,	2025	
November	2025	 October	11,	2025	
December	2025	 November	12,	2025	
	 	
January	2026	 December	12,	2025	
	

If you are unable to type your article or you do not have an e-mail 
account--PLEASE ask someone in your group to type 
(Word or .rtf format) and send JUST to Editor Yvonne at
yecklund10@yahoo.com  THANKS!

ATTENTION ARTICLE CONTRIBUTORS
THERE IS A 300-WORD LIMIT ON ARTICLES. 

(This will be strictly enforced.)
All photos must be submitted in jpg or jpeg form.
All articles must be submitted in Word form and 

please do not use all CAPS.

DAVE’S POWER WASHING
& Home Repair

Year Round PL Resident
Email: davestcat8@gmail.com

Please Call Dave Englund 
239-770-4129

CAMPBELL HOME IMPROVEMENTS
Kitchen • Bathroom • Lanai

Painting • Windows • Vinyl Flooring 
30 Years Experience • Licensed & Insured

Pine Lakes Resident
Call Dave: (239) 834-3560

davecampbellpainting@gmail.com

NOTARY PUBLIC
Barbara Patton (Mobile)

barbara-patton@comcast.net
(239) 292-9620 

Notarize • Scan • Upload
Mary Tivnan

fmtivnan@comcast.net
Notary-Wedding Officiant

(239) 599-2248



UPCOMING SHOWS/EVENTS FOR 2025 SEASON

WOMEN’S CLUB SELF DEFENSEGARDEN CLUB

NIFTY NINERS

Picture shows champs and score keeper Ruth Hovet.

–

Men’s Club

Women’s Club Mother’s Day


